CO-2220
Harnoncourt, René d'. [Carta] 1951 Oct. 30, New York, NY [para] Candido Portinari; Maria Portinari, Rio de Janeiro, RJ. [inglês][datilografado]
Dear Maria and Dear Portinari:

It was terribly sorry not to see you while I was in Brazil. After talking with your brother I had great hopes that you both might come to Sao Paulo before the opening or during the opening. I was disappointed not to see you.

Regarding your note about the interview published in the newspaper Correio da Manha, I can only say this. I have been interviewed by several people, many of whom asked me if the name and the work of many Brazilian artists were know in the United States. I cannot remember the particular interview with Yvonne Jean, but my answer to these questions was always a simple factual statement. I talked about your exhibition at the Museum and your work in the United States, about Maria’s and Segall’s exhibitions in New York galleries. If the rendering of the interview suggests a comparative evaluation of artistic merit, it does not represent what it meant to convey. You will understand that in my position in Sao Paulo I could not in interviews with the press go in for art criticism, but had to limit myself naturally to factual answers to factual questions.

Sarah joins me in very best regards to both of you and Joao. I hope that we will have better luck in getting together next time.
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